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Founded: 1990

WEST BRIDGFORD COLTS FOOTBALL CLUB
AGM meeting Minutes – Thursday 3rd November 2022 @ 9pm on Teams 

Attendees: 117 attendees
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WBCFC AGM 2022

Please turn your mic off, camera is optional

Meeting will start at 8.30pm and will be

recorded Shop at smile.amazon.co.uk and Amazon donates
Please can any questions asked be 0.5% of the price of eligible purchases to your
applicable to the wider audience. For team chosen charity

specific questions, please stay on the call at

the end or email All charities have received £16,991,028.27 to date

info@westbridgfordcolts.com

Any issue with the link please logout and
log back in using the same link.

Thank you Choose West Bridgford Colts Football Club as your
chosen charity





[image: image4.png]L I I
Agenda

* Election of Trustees
* Chairman’s Report
* Treasurer’s Report
* Guest Speaker
*Q&A

* Close of Meeting
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Chairman Peter Stansbury
Vice Chairman Phil Traquair
Club Treasurer John Snow

Facilities & Senior Section Secretary  Tim Robinson

Trustee Pete Hopkins
Matt Tucker KellyJoynes

Retaining role
Retaining role
Resigning & re-election
Resigning

To be appointed

Please raise your hand by clicking on “raise hand icon” if you wish to object to any of the above





*No objections raised
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CHAIRMANS REPORT
The club has had a successful last 12 months with a full season of football post Covid so HUGE thanks to all club volunteers. We are also lucky to have an excellent committee and I’d like to thank all the committee for their efforts and mark the clubs appreciation for those that have stepped down this year – Nathan Corden, Elaine Stansbury, Jackie Bradshaw & Jamie Gardner. I’d also like to welcome our enthusiastic and experienced new members coming on to the committee Matt Nicholls, Scott Liversidge, Phil Bailey, Anthony Papathomas and Nigel Garlick. We also have a fantastic team of pitch controllers, so thanks to Jo, Jo, Rob, Pete, Lucy & Score and also to Ras, Jon, Marc for last year and also to Clare Traquair who has done a fantastic job with winter training. 
 
Some of highlights for me for the year have been;
· Launch of our 3 Pan disability teams, one is for all players under 16 and the other 2 teams are for all players over the age of 16 one of which is a first team and the other a development team. We have sadly lost an experienced coach, so thanks to Stacey Wilkinson for aiding the transition and good luck with the new addition to your family. We have successfully moved the younger players to Gresham and they are enjoying feeling closer to the club and huge thanks to Mark Rye who stepped in at the last minute to coach recently. We are also looking for more people to do some occasional coaching with these teams so if you would like to be more involved or be rota’d in to assist once in a while please get in touch with Julie on info@westbridgfordcolts.com. Although there is still  some considerable work still to do with this section of the club, I look forward to bringing more updates in the future. 
· I am delighted to advise our Women’s first team has been promoted so now is a step 6 team in the pyramid and with the addition of Adam Brown as Manager and Alan Walker as Coach we are excited about their future. Last season was tough with their manager leaving mid-season so personal thanks to Beth Clarke, the team captain, who really stepped up to get us through the remainder of the season.   

· Our men’s section is thriving with a first, second, third and fourth/U23’s team so thanks to Tim Robinson, Russell Cousins, Aaron Jenkins, James Hall and Darren Grice for all their hard work and in particular working together to always ensure we can field 4 teams a week. We also hosted a game recently against Notts County where the ground never looked better and we had great support across the club. I also need to mention our vets team who have had a great start to the season under the leadership of Ritchie, Richard and Adrian. 
· I can also report we have worked hard and now have a comprehensive full player pathway for both the mixed and girls teams within he club. This document is located on the club website and we are always striving to improve and expand on this so any feedback gratefully received. 
· We have also seen a really healthy increase in new player enquiries from female players, no doubt as a result of the successfully campaign by the England Women’s Squad and in particular our very own Mark Earps. 
· We have worked hard at Regatta Way to make the pitches and facilities better quality by moving our 7v7 pitches here so ultimately making more pitches available to the club and we are also running the catering ourselves. I am sure you will agree it is looking better than ever despite one of the hottest summers on record. Huge thanks to Tim Robinson, the catering staff and our caretaker John Tunaley who spend countless hours doing unseen work there. 
· I am also delighted that our ongoing partnership with Score football coaching continues to thrive providing us with 90+ players a year despite recent covid challenges and this work at the younger ages continues to be the reason why we are the size and success we are. Thanks to Nick, Alex and Dean. 
· I can report we are committed to expanding our coach development programme after a few seasons of intermittent and at times completely halted focus. Our in house goalkeeper training is still ongoing (please email Tim tim2703@hotmail.co.uk) if spaces are required and we ran our first in house coach the coaches session at regatta way recently which I am pleased to say was over subscribed and the next session is 20/11 for 7v7 and 9v9 coaches. 
· Sadly a current issue you may have seen in the press countywide and nationally is that there is an overall increase in abuse of match referees. We are still seen as a good example of coaches who show respect but we are far from perfect so please take some time to reflect on this and read or circulate good practice within your teams. 
· We have had a change in our Club Welfare Officer this season so huge thanks to Jackie Bradshaw who has stepped down and a very warm welcome to Matt Nicholls who is taking on this role. We were hoping to also have Rachael Wilkes, Nottinghamshire FA Welfare Officer who would have run through the wider perspective of welfare & safeguarding but we will revisit this. On this same issue please note that WBC only has volunteer coaches that hold an indate DBS check. There is zero tolerance, if any DBS checks lapse then coaches will be advised to step aside until this is in place. Please can I politely ask this is always upheld as quite simply It is not fair on players, parents or trustees if anyone decides to flaunt club rules.
· If I walk around RW on a Sat morning I can guarantee someone will ask me about schools being built at Regatta Way so I wanted to update you with regards to the council’s plans. This has been in discussion for a few years now and ultimately no definite decision has been reached. I feel the recent discussions have been more positive, particularly with change in leader. Minded to extend lease and talking to us about how we get better facilities; capacity still an issue as is any sharing; genuine looking at options.
Thanks again to everyone involved with Colts, we continue to thrive and grow and I look forward to the remainder of the season. I wanted to share some club stats with you.
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Club Stats

*Dual players listed only once unless; spanning year groups, orp\zy'\ng in both mixed and girls team

Minis (US/US&U7G) O o 13
Pan Disability 3 0 3 2% 0 2%
w7 13 0 13 a1 0 a
us 1 2 16 95 2 16
[ 10 2 2 % 3 19
u10 8 3 1 8 3 15
un 6 1 7 79 2 91
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Treasurer’s Report

Main Headlines - 2021-22

* Accounts are for the year ended 3% May 2022

* Annual deficit of £27,396 previous period - £20,988 Surplus)

* Subs payments holidays in June/July 2021 reduced income by c£40,000
* Investment in assets of £4,903 (fencing and new goals)

* Year end cash balance of £57,181 previous period - £87,124)

* Winter training now lasts full season (September to May inclusive)

* Set up costs for new Ladies Senior Team

* Catch up costs for FA Training and DBS checks post COVID
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* Annual subs increased to £20 per month, registration fee reduced to £20
¢ In response to:

« Additional month'’s training (May)
* Increased costs of training/grass pitches
* Other increased costs including insurance and league membership fees

* Aim to:
* Restore cash balances over next 23 years
* Maintain a surplus over next 3 years
« Utilise gift aid potential to more effect to provide more income
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Money In, Money Out

Income 2021-22 Costs 2021-22

\

= Pitch Hire Facilities
= Teams/Parents Registration Fees Operating Costs Football Costs
Catering Sales Grants ® Fixed Assets m Others
= Commercial = Other Income m Depreciation
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omparison of al Results
Current Previous [Expenditure 2021-22 2020-21
12Months 12 Months Pitch Hire £153,260 £90,504
Income 2021-22 2020-21 Facilities £27,378 £22,793
Subscriptions £208,777 £128,642 Operating Costs £58,940 £26,350
Registration £49,432 £41,095 Catering £0 £0
Gift Aid - £7,500 Football Costs £66,616 £17,485
Commerecial £4,285 £158 Other £9,157 £8,178
Grants £22,050 £8,548 Total £315,350 £165,310
Other £3,410 £355
Total £287,954 £186,298 Deficit/Surplus -£27,396 £20,988
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Club Cash Balances
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MonthlyCashflow
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Welcome to our guest speaker, Anthony who is an U9 coach with some tips from a Psychology perspective.
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COACHING AND PARENTING
YOUNG FOOTBALLERS

TOP TIPS FROM PSYCHOLOGY

Dr Anthony Papathomas
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Tip 1: You are Jurgen Klopp. You are Pep Guardiola.





Don’t be afraid to be a quiet coach on the sidelines, premier league coaches often let players make their own decisions on the pitch and use breaks in the game to coach. Evidence supports the extent to which young players look up to their coaches, most especially with players aged 8-14, and hold them in very high esteem as an important person in their lives; don’t underestimate this, take time and be considered in your words towards players. 
[image: image16.png]Praise (positive
reinforcement) increases the
frequency of the behaviour
being praised...

It also increases confidence,
motivation, and enjoyment.





Praise at the young foundational stages of football and your approach to players at an early age will directly affect how long they play football for[image: image17.png]Loughb
niversi

Tip 3: Focus on process NOT outcome

How was football? How was football?

Did you win? Did you have fun?

Did you score? Did you try hard?
What did you learn?
Did you try anything new?
What did you do well?

What do you want to improve
next week?





I know we are all guilty of the above, but this slide is to encourage us coaches and parents to think about what success looks like and how we encourage our players to think about this differently which links in with the next tip. 
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Tip 4: Promote intrinsic motivation

Intrinsic motivation: doing things
for the inherent pleasure of doing
them. The pleasure of a sweetly
struck shot or an accurate pass.
The pleasure of improving.

Extrinsic motivation: Rewards
unrelated to the activity. Wealthy
Bridgford parents dishing out goal
bonuses to 7 year olds.
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Tip 5: Remember the “forgetting

hypothesis”
Some maths:: Some more:mathis::
(120+2)+(10-5)=? (120:2)+(10-5)=2?

(120+2)+(10-5)=2

(120+2)+(10-5)=2





Once a maths problem has been worked out then the following sums become repetition rather than using our maths knowledge. So when we apply this to our coaching the overall performance might improve but the learning doesn’t. Cognitively to keep the learning cycle working we need to mix up those drills.   
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Blocked versus random practice
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The forgetting hypothesis

The process of “forgetting” forces
a learner to reengage with the task
and re-solve the problem, leading
to better learning.

What might seem like struggle and
poor performance, is learning in
action; much better than the false
“practice effect”.
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Best random practice of all?

Matches! Just play.





[image: image23.png]Show your support throu; a0
only when the matchisin -

5 - 6 November 2022




[image: image24.png]Loughboro

University

Summary

Tip 1: Your boys and girls think you’re the most qualified
coach on the planet and hang on your every word.

Tip 2: Non-stop praise and encouragement — they won’t
hear or understand the rest.

Tip 3: Process over outcome. Effort, learning, improvement
over goals and wins.

Tip 4: Intrinsic motivation is key to lifelong commitment to
sport — no goal bonuses!

Tip 5: Remember the forgetting hypothesis - let them play,
discover, and learn.





Huge thanks from Anthony for this – we will be running a more in depth session on this throughout the winter months as part of our coach development programme. 
Questions

· Referees – we know how difficult it is to source one, please can coaches all join the ‘West Bridgford Colts Volunteers’ group on facebook & encourage refs to join also. Then coaches or refs can put an ad on there
[image: image25.png]L

File Home Insert Draw Design Transitions ~Animations Slide Show Record Review View  Help = @®Record 12 Shar

L C Layout ¥ ré ] LFind

=
@y | oy TrReset

G Replace v

Paste Shapes Arrange Dictate
- Slide v 5 Section ¥ v v I select v v
Clipboard 1S Slides Font Paragraph Drawing Editing Voice

22

23
VACANCY
Are you looking for a part time job? Are you available Saturday mormings Sam-12.30pm? Are you great with people and a
24 ‘team player? Then we may have a job for you.
We are looking for someone to help in the kitchen and serve on the counter at Regatta Way, you wil also be supervising
two fabulous teenagers that also support during this time. You will need to be comfortable cooking, 25 we serve hot food
and drinks.
25 Cleanliness and working at pace is key, previous experience is nof required, must be outgoing, personable and be able to
‘Work 25 a team. If this sounds like you and you would like to be part of the Colts famil, we would love to hear from you.
For more details, please call 07976 414813
a5 THANK YOU
Slide 26 of O English (United Kingdom) ~ $% Accessibilty: Investigate B 88 =)





